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6th May 2019
 
Dear Mr Obote Hope,
Re: Application No 2019/1417/P and Associated Application 2019/1892/L
I telephoned on Friday and spoke to your colleague in your absence.  He advised me to email you directly and the planning at Camden website too.
My name is Angela Maguire, I live at no 121 Arlington and own the ground floor and basement level at no 123 Arlington Road next door to the proposed development above at no 125.  I have lived in Arlington Road for nearly 40 years with my husband who recently died after a long hospital stay for this reason I am only now able to register my concerns with you as I have been grieving and in mourning for the past 3 months.
The following are my concerns:
1)   The flat at no 123 is let by me to a couple one often works from home and does shift work.   If they decide to leave due to the development my concerns are that letting the property might prove difficult and not be as attractive to the market with such extensive work going on next door. 
 
2)   I rely on the income from the property even more so now with the death of my husband and am concerned I could be affected financially as a result due to disturbance, the noise and disruption.  Also, the pollution in the garden so many people have breathing problems these days.
 
3)   How will the development affect the foundations and fabric of my property and perhaps the value of it.  Will the new footings extend into no123?
 
4)   How long will the project take from start to finish?  If I have to put my house on the market due to my change in circumstances with my husbands death will the value go down with all that work going on.
 
5)   Will the extra level being proposed at the back reduce the light in the garden patio at 123 or elsewhere, will we be overlooked?
 
6)   What will the situation be regarding skips will there be a parking suspension outside my property as there is no parking bay outside no 125.
 
I am unable to make any further useful comments until I’ve had the chance to have the plans explained to me by a surveyor.  Therefore would it be possible to request a time extension  whilst I arrange to consult further.
 
One other thing –I understand the plans have only just been brought to the attention of the owners of the upstairs apartment at no 123 as they are mostly based in Paris.  I imagine they might like to have some input too.
 
Thank you 
 
Kind Regards
 
 
Angela Maguire
